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DRAFT HACKNEY CARRIAGE AND PRIVATE HIRE

POLICY AND CONDITIONS 2021 – CDC Climate Change Officer Response

Introduction
This response concerns Section 20 of the consultation document. The draft policy in Section 20 has been modelled to assess if it would aid meeting CDC’s district
wide target to reduce greenhouse gas emissions.

Background
To provide some background to the target, in July 2019 CDC declared a Climate Emergency. This led to the production of an initial action plan that was approved
by full council in January 2020. The action plan contained a target of reducing greenhouse gas emissions in the district by 10% year on year until 2025. Taking the
year in which the emergency was declared (2018-2019) as the base year, this would lead to cumulative reductions of 47% by 2020-2021.

Section 20 states that all vehicles must comply with the current or immediately preceding Euro emissions standard (or any subsequent standard replacing it) at the
point of application to be licensed for the first time. The draft policy would also apply to vehicles whose registration is being renewed (see Section 20 for
specifically how it would apply) after a five year transition period.

Modelling
In the modelling it is assumed that the draft policy is implemented on October 2021. The transition period would therefore end in October 2026. The model only
tests whether the new policy will lead to a 47% annual reduction in emissions from the base year. This is because it is not known when taxi-drivers will change
their vehicles in response to the new policy. So the model assumes that they wait until the deadline before complying.  Therefore it does not test whether the
policy will lead to the 10 % year-on-year reduction in emissions which is better for reducing climate change. This is a weakness due to one of many pieces of
missing information. The key data gaps are outlined next.

By 2026, it is expected that a new Euro emissions standard (Euro 7) will be in place replacing the current latest standard Euro 6. A difficulty with modelling the
effect of the policy is that the carbon dioxide emission ceiling for Euro 7 vehicles is not yet known and expert advice has had to be sought for a prediction. Hence it
is assumed Euro 7 will be 50gCO2/km.



A second point to make is that the number of taxis, specifically Private Hire Vehicles, licensed by CDC grew significantly in pre-Covid years. The reason this is
important is that a growth in the number of vehicles licensed as taxis will reduce or even possibly eliminate any emission reductions due to higher emission
standards.

Based on discussions with the Licensing team, this growth has been attributed to Uber selecting Chichester District Council as one of the councils at which gets its
vehicles licensed. This decision by Uber took effect in December 2016. In the following year, the number of taxis licensed by CDC grew by 9%, and subsequently
13% growth (2018), and 13% (2019). Prior to Uber joining growth was 3-4% pa. It has been assumed that in future growth will return to a pre-Covid average rate of
12% a year. However, Uber will have to decide in December 2021 whether to renew its use of CDC as a licensing hub.

As Uber does not use every local authority as a licensing hub, this raised the question of whether more vehicles with addresses outside of Chichester district were
being licensed by CDC. This is important because vehicles with addresses some distance from Chichester district are unlikely to do much mileage in Chichester and
therefore their emissions would not count towards our target. Available data suggests that CDC has been licensing a greater percentage of vehicles in non-
neighbouring local authorities e.g. Southampton, Portsmouth, even Walsall. However, the percentage of vehicles in neighbouring authorities has reduced by a
commensurate amount. The initial conclusion is that pre-Covid there was roughly equal percentage increase in the numbers of taxis with addresses inside and
outside of the district.

In estimating the carbon dioxide emissions from the draft policy, I have assumed:

o 75% of the mileage of those taxis registered in Chichester district takes place in the district.
o 25% of the mileage of those registered in adjacent local authorities (Havant, Arun, Horsham, Waverley, East Hants) takes

place in the district.
o 0% of the mileage of those registered in non-adjacent local authorities takes place in the district.

This assumption on mileage has been applied in a model that goes to 2027, a year after the transition period has ended.

It has already been agreed with the Licensing Manager that this modelling will be repeated annually, progressively reducing the data gaps and that the Climate
Change Officer will contact the University of Chichester to see if a student/s are interested in improving the model as a research project.

Results
Looking at 2027, emissions will hardly be reduced (-4%) if vehicles switch to Euro 6. If they switch to Euro 7, emissions will be reduced by 34%. This is considerably
better, but the target is for emissions to have reduced by 47% by 2025.



Conclusions
These numbers show that other actions in the district will have to make up for a shortfall in emissions reductions if vehicles are replaced by Euro 6 vehicles rather
than vehicles with emissions at 50gCO2/km, the assumed rate for Euro 7. That will be difficult as the scale of change required in all sectors is already very
challenging.

It is therefore vital that CDC encourages vehicles to be switched for vehicles with emissions at 50gCO2/km or lower. This will also be difficult because taxi-drivers
are expected to buy second-hand vehicles rather than new and the second-hand market in vehicles with emissions of 50gCO2/km or lower is small. Therefore the
following paragraphs outline some suggestions in trying to make it more feasible for taxi-drivers to make the switch.

Recommendations
The suggestions draw heavily on a comprehensive report which was produced by Uber in 2020. Uber – the largest mobility platform in the world - has made the
following commitment: by 2040, all rides on it platform across all global markets will be in vehicles without any exhaust emissions - whether it is a car, bike or
scooter - or on public transport. In Europe specifically it is attempting to make faster progress. Its focus is battery electric vehicles (BEV) with no exhaust emissions
i.e. it excludes hybrid EVs.

Proposal 1: Reduced fees for lower emitting vehicles
Have a differentiated set of charges for licensing and renewal depending on gCO2/km of the vehicle. The average emissions of CDC licensed taxis is 139g CO2/km
(2 September 2020). All vehicles with emissions above the mean average could pay more offsetting reduced rates for those below the mean average.

Proposal 2: Install EV chargers near homes of EV taxi drivers
West Sussex County Council is responsible for rolling out roadside electric vehicle charge points. The council could prioritise the installation of charge-points near
the homes of taxi-drivers interested in using electric. The recommendation is to resume the discussion with WSCC on this proposal.

Drivers prefer charge-points located where they park their vehicles overnight. Uber identifies the lack of appropriate charging as one of its three key barriers to
BEV adoption. Uber makes the point that high-kilometre commercial drivers usually do not live in homes with their own driveway enabling them to install their
own EV charge-point, so they are reliant on public infrastructure. Furthermore the charge-point needs to be located close to their home or they lose earning time
in travelling to and from the charge-point.

A system could be set up so that these drivers could request that a charge-point is located near their home if they have committed to switching to an EV. While it
would not be possible to guarantee them access to a public resource, setting up EV charge-points in groups of two would increase their chances of getting access
when they need to and installing two at the same time would offer economies of scale. Prioritising high-kilometre commercial drivers over domestic car users

makes environmental sense as they drive more. Furthermore, providing charging at the request of a driver (or group of drivers) guarantees the



demand needed to make the case for investment (Uber 2020). Uber has said it can provide aggregated data on where charging for its drivers may be
required.

Proposal 3: A “try before you buy” day
Brighton & Hove City Council surveyed taxi drivers and found that their biggest concern about switching to EVs was that they would be low or sluggish to drive
followed by them being expensive to run. This could be addressed by a “try before you buy day”. Taxi drivers would be invited to test out EVs. CDC could have
laptops on hand to calculate the Whole Life Costing of the vehicles to drivers using the software that is already available on the CDC website.

Proposal 4: Look at ways to reduce the capital cost of EV
The Government has a plug-in grant scheme to incentivise electric vehicle purchase. It varies according to the vehicle and ranges from £2,500 to £7,500. It covers
purpose built taxis as well as passenger cars and vans. However, electric vehicles are still more expensive than their petrol and diesel alternatives. So four options
have been presented, all of which would require development to assess their feasibility.

Some councils (Southampton City Council and Eastleigh Borough Council) have offered cash back for replacement of a more polluting taxis with a low emission
alternative. The amount of cash back varies between £1,500 and £3,000 depending on the alternative (Low Emission Taxi Guide p16). The reduction in greenhouse
gases per pound spent could be estimated to see if this represented value for money. An alternative would be to work with a regulated financial intermediary to
offer no-interest loans underwritten by the council.

A third option would be to introduce EV leasing businesses to taxi-drivers by organising a workshop at which leasing businesses can present their offers and taxi-
drivers can have help in assessing the running costs of EV versus petrol/diesel vehicles.

A fourth option would be to look at an initiative of Oxford City Council. It has helped drivers offset the cost of switching to an EV by helping them to secure on car
advertising.

Proposal 5: EV rapid charger at Chichester rail station taxi rank
It might reassure driver anxieties about being caught short of battery power if a rapid charger was available at the train station taxi rank. A rapid charger is much
more expensive than slow or fast chargers at £20k-40k. Oxford City Council was proposing to install four across the city with priority for taxis. We could ask how
this priority works and how the initiative has gone.

Sources
 Uber report “Spark! Partnering to Electrify in Europe” published in September 2020 in which Uber committed itself to assisting with the substantial

electrification of vehicles in Europe on the Uber app. See Executive Summary p11-19.



 “The Low Emission Taxi Guide - Helping local authorities implement low emission taxi and private hire vehicle schemes” from the Low Carbon Vehicle
Partnership and Energy Saving Trust. Published in 2018. Particularly p16-25.

 “Engaging with the taxi trade - the switch to electric vehicles” a presentation by Paul Nicholls of Brighton & Hove City Council in January 2019. All relevant

 “Taxi and Private Hire Action Plan 2016” from Mayor for London and Transport for London. See page 11.








